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Statement by the Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka
21st session of the Universal Periodic Review
Review of Kiribati – 19th January 2015

Mr. President,
Sri Lanka welcomes the distinguished delegation of Kiribati, a fellow member of the Commonwealth family, to this 21st session of the UPR and would like to take this opportunity to congratulate the delegation for the comprehensive and inclusive national report. 

We are encouraged to note the many positive developments that have been taking place in Kiribati in the promotion and protection of human rights.  In this regard, the important policy initiatives to secure the rights of children and women particularly to eliminate sexual and gender based violence, the new policies on children, young people and family welfare, and those on inclusive education are noteworthy. The establishment of the National Human Rights Taskforce with the participation of key stakeholders is an important development. We recognize that these important and constructive steps have been taken despite the inherent challenges and resource constrains faced by Kiribati.

We urge the international community to provide necessary technical assistance to Kiribati as requested by that State and in consultation with the country concerned, to enhance the capacity of the National Human Rights Taskforce.

Mr. President, 
Sri Lanka wishes to make the following recommendations to Kiribati:

1) Expedite its work on policy formulation on inclusive education with particular focus on girls.

2) Ensure the effective implementation of the Te Rau n te Mweenga Act (Family Peace act) to address the issue of domestic violence.
In conclusion, we wish Kiribati success in its UPR engagement. Sri Lanka will be happy to assist Kiribati through sharing of experience and technical expertise if required. 
Thank you. 
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